LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING - 05/20/08

The meeting was attended by the following LVHS Alumni.  A total of 17 people were in attendance.  
Jerry Belt, 1953

Carey Burke, 1955

Bill Busch, 1953

John Foley, 1945

Rana Gee Goodman, 1959

Rollie Gibbs, 1954

Patty Haack, 1956

Mickey Hollingshead, 1957

Carole Inghram Montalto, 1956

Kae Jones Bogdanovich, 1956

Nancy Murray Harkess, 1960

Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton, 1955

Diane Pahor Belt, 1956

Linda Rankin Givens, 1958

Larry Sheeler, 1959
John Ullom, 1951

Dave Williams, 1972

The meeting was held in the cafeteria of the Las Vegas Academy.  Patty Haack conducted the meeting and told attendees about her recent visit to the Reno High School Alumni Association building.  A few of the pictures she took there will be posted on our facebook.  Reno has their own building on the Reno High School campus, where they house memorabilia, photos, trophies, yearbooks, t-shirts for many of the classes, etc.
LEGAL ISSUES

Senator Richard Bryan was not able to attend, but reported via Patty that he received copies of documentation from the Reno High School Alumni Association and that work is in progress on filing our 501c3 to obtain tax exempt status.  John Foley volunteered to help and said he would call Senator Bryan to see if he could assist in any way.
COMMITTEE UPDATES
- Mission Statement Committee:  (Nancy Murray Harkess, Bruce Langson, Mickey Hollingshead)

  Nancy Murray Harkess presented the proposed Vision Statement, Mission Statement and Goals.  A motion was 

  made, seconded and approved to accept them as presented.  A copy was sent out with the April 22 minutes, and is 

  also available on the LVHS Alumni Association Facebook on the internet.
- Membership Committee:  (Larry Sheeler, Rollie Gibbs, Gary Vause)

  A discussion was held on how to get members while working within our limited budget.  It was decided that a 

  Membership Application should be included with the annual Wildcat Reunion mailing.  A motion was made,
  seconded and accepted for the following membership fee structure:  $25 per year or $40 per year for a couple; 
  $300 for a lifetime membership, or $500 lifetime for a couple.  Dave Williams will post this on the LVHSAA Facebook.  
  It was also decided that we will ask the school to give a letter or certificate from the Alumni Association to all of the 
  2008 graduates, with a tear-off application, offering them a free one-year membership.  Patty will contact the school 
  to make arrangement for this.
  Our first 100 paid members will be considered the “LVHSAA Founding Members”.  Founding members so far include:  

  Rollie Gibbs, Patty Haack, Nancy Murray Harkess, Mickey Hollingshead, Kae Jones Bogdanovich, George 

  Bogdanovich, Carole Inghram Montalto, Linda Rankin Givens and David Williams.

- Reunions Committee:  Patty gave our webmaster, Dave Williams, a list of several reunions being held this year.  

  Dave will post this on the LVHSAA Facebook.
- Website Committee:  (David Williams, Webmaster)
  Dave reported that he was able to contact Woody Woodward, Webmaster of the existing LVHS Alumni website, via
  e-mail and that Woody has given him permission to take over that website.  Dave will start working on this right away.  
  The website is up for renewal soon, which Dave has graciously volunteered to take care of.  George Thomas Apfel, 
  class of 1971, has also offered to assist Dave with the website.  Dave will check with the Las Vegas Review Journal 
  regarding their website.  Patty will send Dave the history of LVHS that she researched and wrote for the 50th reunion 
  of the class of 1956.  Dave will post this on the facebook and website.
- Wildcat Reunion Committee:  (Rollie Gibbs, Chairman; Patty Haack, Secretary)

  Patty Haack reported that the Wildcat Reunion Committee held their second planning meeting for the 2008 reunion 
  on May 14th.  The reunion will be held on September 20th.  The committee is working on suggestions from last year’s 
  reunion.  Door prizes and dancing are being considered, plus seating by class.  Nancy Murray Harkess and Miriam 
  O’Donnell Pemberton both volunteered to help on this committee.  Anyone else interested in helping out on this 
  committee is asked to contact Patty at (702) 876-6660 or e-mail to lvowl@aol.com. The committee would really 
  appreciate participation by members from some of the more recent classes to assure that the reunion will be 
  enjoyable for all.  The next meeting will be on June 25.  Please contact Patty if you would like to help out.
ELECTION OF PRO-TEM OFFICERS

Still not having found volunteers to be Secretary or Treasurer, Rollie Gibbs volunteered to take over Presidency if Patty Haack will be Secretary and interim Treasurer.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept this proposal.  Fred Sheeler said he would contact Frank Woodbury about being our Treasurer.
LVHSAA BOARD

It was agreed that our “board” should consist of our officers, committee chairpersons, legal counsel and anyone wishing to be a  trustee:

Officers:
Rollie Gibbs, President




Bruce Langson, Vice President




Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer


Legal Counsel:
Richard Bryan


Committee


  Chairpersons:
Patty Haack - Class Reunions




Matt Shlisky - Goals




Leslie Smith - Historical




Larry Sheeler - Membership




Sarah Butler Walker - Senior Squares



David Williams - Website



Rollie Gibbs - Wildcat Reunion

Trustees:
Bill Busch




Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton




Kae Jones Bogdanovich




Bill Busch




Carole Inghram Montalto




Mickey Hollingshead




John Foley




Rana Gee Goodman




Nancy Murray Harkess

Anyone not in attendance at the meeting and wishing to be a trustee should contact Patty Haack at (702) 876-6660 or lvowl@aol.com.

CHECKING ACCOUNT

Patty will contact Sarah Walker for assistance in opening our checking account.  Patty will also contact MaryAnn Hart Kalagian who was going to check into procedures and costs for bonding the checking account signers.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on June 10th  at 6 pm.  Note:  It was necessary to change from the original date of June 3rd.  The meeting will be held at the Morelli House which is on the northwest corner of 9th and Bridger.  After the meeting, a tour of the Morelli House will be given for anyone interested.
To assure that we have adequate seating and handouts, it would really be appreciated if you would let Patty know whether or not you will be attending this meeting via phone or e-mail.
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer
LVHS Alumni Association

